Carol Ann Wehle in News-Press

News-Press Opinions, Aug 9, 2006

I don't know the motive of the News-Press to put Carol Wehle's (Executive Director of SFWMD) press release on the opinion page but it's certainly accurate to put it there. Ms. Wehle's submission is not news; it is propaganda. It is a collection of exaggeration, misdirection, and flagrant untruths from an organization (SFWMD) dominated by special interests, and NONE of them being us, the citizens of SW Florida trying to protect our environment, our property values, and our way of life.

Anytime you analyze a plan from SFWMD, you must begin with the conclusion that they do. The ABSOLUTE, #1 consideration in any activity is that we MUST provide a guaranteed sufficient supply of irrigation water for the agriculture industry south of the former Lake Okeechobee. Down the list of considerations lie public safety, keeping the Lake navigable, cleaning up the Lake, and over on page 4 or so is preserving the health of the estuaries and rivers in the system. Never has SFWMD made it to page 4 when considering priorities.

Ms. Wehle announces that the creation of several massive bodies of polluted water will "improve the Everglades ecosystem, our coastal estuaries, and Lake Okeechobee." Did you hear what I said? The creation of SEVERAL, massive bodies of POLLUTED water are going to do all that. There are only a couple of reasons why anyone might believe a silly premise like that: (1) they are nuts, or (2) they have an agenda and are acting in someone's best interest.

She calls reservoir A-1 their "flagship". It should be their "ship of fools". This 16,000 acre (3 times the size of Ding Darling Refuge) will be utilized just as the STA's(storm water treatment areas) are now, for the sugar farms to dump excess, and polluted, rain water when it falls on them at inconvenient times. To suggest that it has anything to do with improving the health of the Lake, rivers, or estuaries is a disgraceful insult to our intelligence.

Unfortunately Ms. Wehle, and the powers that be, have a couple of things going for them. They have the palatable apathy of our community and our elected representatives. They have sugar industry representation on their policy board, and they have a subsidized industry (sugar) with pockets deep enough to defeat any who might choose to confront them. Little wonder the harder we struggle, the worse it gets for us.

The solutions are somewhat simple: water flow to the South, elect NOT appoint SFWMD Directors, elect County and local officials who are motivated to represent us, and who attend meetings advancing our positions. We should start right now by analyzing the platforms of everyone currently running for public office and noting who will be the most forceful standing up for us and our way of life.

Thanks for listening,

Paul Reynolds

Sanibel

